
Getting things done – Roseangle
playpark #dundeewestend

A resident recently advised as follows :

“We frequent the playpark near Magdalen Green regularly and have noticed a
lot of nettles around the equipment. We appreciate that council has made the
choice to let some grass grow longer and are complete on board with that but
it makes it hard to enjoy the park when there are large nettle bushes around
these attractions.”

This is a very valid concern and I raised this with environment management to
have nettles/weeds near play equipment removed.

Additionally, a resident also recently pointed out :

“I am just emailing about the gate at Roseangle playpark which faces onto the
road at Roseangle. That gate does not have the usual bolt/closing mechanism
(I am not sure if it has become broken at some point?) to stop it simply
being pulled open by small children which, given the location next to a road,
seems an obvious safety issue.”

I immediately raised this with the City Council and the Service Manager
(Environment) responded very promptly as follows :

http://www.government-world.com/getting-things-done-roseangle-playpark-dundeewestend/
http://www.government-world.com/getting-things-done-roseangle-playpark-dundeewestend/
https://1.bp.blogspot.com/-Sai2fwmR8M4/YMwqeRTwU5I/AAAAAAAAdUA/NFoaPm1eyXsv__JIbNFIJ-To31qGJ7I1gCLcBGAsYHQ/s1008/Weeds.jpg


“I can confirm that the gate was secured yesterday as a temporary measure,
until a repair is undertaken to the slide bolt over the next few days.”

Murphy extends protection for business
tenants until end of September

Finance Minister Conor Murphy has extended emergency protection for tenants
having difficulty paying rent on commercial leases as a result of the
pandemic for a further three months.

Frew announces legal services Assured
Skills Academy with FinTrU

Economy Minister Paul Frew today announced the second Assured Skills Academy
in legal services with local company FinTrU.

Minister acknowledges Universal Credit
staff on visit to Newry office

Communities Minister Deirdre Hargey has praised Department for Communities’
frontline staff for their commitment and hard work during the Covid-19
pandemic.
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Council receives an update on key
infrastructure projects for Antrim and
Newtownabbey Borough Council

Antrim and Newtownabbey Borough Council members have been updated by the
Department for Infrastructure on road maintenance, improvement works and
active travel schemes in 2020/21 and those planned for 2021/22.
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